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December 2018 BOE Meeting 
 

MTSS Progress:   

The assessment window for the Fastbridge winter benchmark screening is November 28-December 14.  

Students will complete screeners in both reading and math.  Teachers will also complete the SAEBRS 

behavioral screener for their homeroom students.  Screening data in all areas will be reviewed by staff 

members during the December 19th building inservice. 
 

5th Grade Robotics Program:  SES fifth graders were recently invited to participate in an after school robotics 

competition with Dash and Dot robots.  Meeting for four Tuesdays with district tech integrationist Lisa Suhr 

and MTSS coordinator Katie Heiman, the nine students who signed up work to write computer programs 

using the Blockly programming language on their iPads which then get sent via Bluetooth to the robot to 

accomplish 5 "missions" provided by the competition organizers.  Students get experience with teamwork, 

perseverance, and creative problem solving in addition to a fun introduction to coding.  If you're interested in 

seeing the kids and robots in action, contact Lisa Suhr to arrange for a visit on any Tuesday before Christmas 

from 3:30 - 5:00 pm. 
 

3rd Grade Music Performance:  On November 13, our 3rd graders performed at the Buzz Café for the Christian 

Women’s November meeting.  They performed some songs that were included in their Veteran’s Day 

program. 
 

November Site Council Meeting:  The SES site council met on November 13, at 6:00 pm in the SES library. 

Click here for minutes to this meeting. 
 

Sabetha PTO Luncheon: In honor of Para Educator Appreciation Week, Sabetha PTO provided a soup 

luncheon for all Sabetha schools on Friday, November 30.  Delicious soups, sides and deserts were provided 

to the entire staff.  This was greatly appreciated by all.  The Sabetha PTO provides an immense amount of 

support for the entire Sabetha educational community and their dedication and hard work is greatly 

appreciated. 

 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

December 7:  PLC Meeting/Early Release 

December 13: 5
th

 Grade Music Program 7:00 pm 

December 17: Blue Crew Meeting 

December 18: Classroom Holiday Parties 2:15 

December 19: ½ Day Inservice / ½ Day Flex Workday 

December 20-January 2: Winter Break 

January 3: School Resumes 

January 4: PTO Spelling Bee 1:45 pm 
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